Minutes
Chesterfield Mews Community Association
Monthly Board Meeting – July, 2010
The CMCA Board of Directors met on July 27, 2010 at the home of Ross Bankson, 3169 Eakin Park Court. Board members in attendance included Jo Ann Andren, Ross Bankson, Mike Epley, Nancy Minter, and Gordon Silcox.  Also present were Fairfax County Assistance Fire Marshal, Marlene Moran, and Mews homeowner Helen Fortner.

President Jo Ann Andren confirmed that a quorum was in attendance and called the meeting to order at

7:32 p.m.

To accommodate Ms. Moran, the agenda was changed to discuss the issue of fire lanes first. Ms. Moran stated that the Fire Code on the County website, dated February 2009, requires a minimum 18 foot wide fire lane, which allows access to fire department vehicles only. For any one-way roads less than 24 feet wide, there is to be no parking on either side. For two-way traffic (which all our streets accommodate), streets must be 30’ wide to allow any on-street parking. Further:

 
All of our private streets are 25 to 27 feet wide, which she measured as she walked the community with Jo Ann and Gordon;

 
Although CM was built between 1975 and 1981, there is no grandfathering for fire lanes;

 
The Fire Marshal shall thus designate that all of our private streets are fire lanes;

 
Therefore, we need to paint the curbs yellow and put up appropriate signs, as we must have fire lanes.

In further discussion, Ms. Moran indicated that this issue of adequate fire lane designation is a frequent problem for HOAs. Some developers have appealed and subsequently lost their appeals because the lanes are a requirement. The posted signs are to be 70 feet apart, but there is some room to negotiate this requirement. Thus, the only street parking in the Mews will be along Guysborough up to Kelly’s Circle. The first inspection was conducted on July 1, and the report submitted on that date. By the regulation, we have 30 days to comply. Technically, each day after the first 30 on which we fail to comply

is considered a new violation, subject to a $2500/day fine. We need to get the community site plan to Ms. Moran’s office; she will then mark fire lane requirements, and we have to comply. Ms. Moran was not sure exactly when these restrictions were first enacted, but reminded us of her earlier statement that appeals are seldom successful. She further stated that because we are multi-unit housing, we do/would get a high turnout of response vehicles should there be another fire.

Discussion continued after Ms. Moran’s departure. The Board agreed that to try and fight this requirement would be expensive and likely futile. Mike Epley and Gordon Silcox volunteered to co-chair the effort by: getting the site plan to Ms. Moran; developing an education/PR plan for the community; pricing out the painting and sign purchase costs; and overseeing community compliance with this issue. It was

suggested that perhaps there are a few “dead” spots at the end of parking areas where a visitor space or two might be added (maybe on lower Eakin Park?) and Mike and Gordon will explore this possibility as well. They also agreed to draft news of the plan in the coming week.

Minutes: Neither May nor June minutes have yet been approved. For May, the minutes need to be amended to reflect that in addition to newly elected BOD members, Ginny Howden and Margaret Kerr- McKown were re-elected to serve additional terms. Jo Ann, Gordon, and Nancy will serve three-year terms, but it still is not clear whether Margaret’s new term is for one year or two.  Nancy Minter moved to amend the minutes to accommodate this change; Gordon Silcox seconded. The amendment passed.

Gordon then moved to approve the May minutes; Ross Bankson seconded. Minutes were approved as amended. Action on the June minutes was deferred until the next BOD meeting.

Treasurer’s Report: In the absence of Treasurer Brian Saal, the President deferred on giving a full report, but did point out that one foreclosed property owner has paid all past-due homeowner fees in full.

Unfinished Business:
RSVPs -- President Jo Ann Andren asked that everyone please respond more quickly to meeting notices so that the date/location of meetings can be announced to the community, should anyone wish to attend.

Grounds – Jo Ann has walked the property and given an action list to TruGreen. They failed to come the following week and still have not provided copies of the planting plan they had drafted earlier. Their performance is not in keeping with our expectations.

National Night Out – To be held on August 3, from 7:30 – 9:00 pm, weather permitting. Nancy Minter will make a sign to post at Kelly’s Circle, and distribute flyers to all residents advertising this event. We will have some safety-oriented handouts, and popsicles and dog treats.

Architectural Control Committee – Tracy Thompson, ACC Chair, and ACC member Jo nn Andren tried to do rechecks this past Sunday, but the weather was too severe. Will reschedule.

Neighborhood Watch – A young woman was recently murdered on Arlington Boulevard, just east of the Dewberry building. Jo Ann has not heard anything via the Neighborhood Watch alert system, but a notice will appear in the upcoming CMCA newsletter.

Street lights – Ross Bankson repeated that one near his home is obscured by tree oliage. Jo Ann will ask TruGreen to look at this tree, and commented that she has reported three nonworking ones to the power company.

Board development – We do have one vacancy on the BOD, which we want to advertise to the community, via the newsletter. As soon as we learn the term length that Margaret Kerr-McKown as selected, this can be undertaken.

New Business:
Tree – We have been advised that on Readsborough, there is a dead tree, half on private property and half on community property. The tree needs to be taken down and the tump ground now. The owner has asked that the community share in the costs.

Website – Mike Epley asked about working on it, as he stated he is a web designer by profession. Nancy had gotten some registration information from Ginny Howden about the site, and she will forward it to Mike.

Other Issues:
Helen Fortner raised the issue of some vandalism of plants and plantings various owners have experienced.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:58 p.m.
